
Band Booster Meeting 8/1/17

 1 Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by Lisa Gross at 6:39 pm. 
 Present in attendance: Lisa Gross, Penny Murphy, Laura Pfeiffelman, 
John Pfeiffelman, Beth Twynham, Paul Shimmons, Amber Breeden, 
Becca Gross, and Aubree Hooper. 

 
 2 Minutes from last meeting: Beth made a motion and John seconded it 

to approve the minutes from last month’s meeting. Motion carried 

 3 Correspondence:  Penny has received band camp payments.  She also 
received an thank you from Andrew Pfeiffelman for the scholarship he 
received. 

 4 Financial Report: Available balance $5,796.30 in checking. Penny paid 
the portion Boosters contributed for Drum major camp. Fifty students 
have paid in full for band camp.  There are still 20 students who owe 
some or all of the band camp amount.  If a student does not go to band 
camp but participated in Marching band, they will owe Band Boosters 
$45.  This cost covers their t-shirt, black gloves for marching, and the 
marching band uniform cleaning.  Students will not receive their t-shirt 
and gloves until they have paid the $45.  John made a motion and Beth 
seconded it to accept the financial report. Motion carried.  

 5 Band Director Report:  . 
 1 Shari is undecided if she is going to be able to go to band camp at 

this point.  Amber B will be there to help with Color Guard.  There 
are currently 52 girls and 22 boys in marching band.  Paul will be 
determining which grades will bunk together at band camp.  Last 
year it was senior and sophomores together in a room and juniors 
and freshman. 

 6 Committees 
 1 T-Shirts-  
 1 Shane S. at Farwell Buccilli’s does shirts now.  Paul has a 

design that he has given to Shane.  The design will be on the 
front only.  The cost for the shirts ranges from $13 - $20 
depending on the size.  Paul will place an order for the band 
members.  Parents who wish to order a shirt will be charged 
$20 which will cover setup fees and such. 
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 2 Uniforms:  
 1 Helmets and Plumes have been ordered.  Monday night of 

band camp John will go out to the Springs and fit all of the 
students.  He will be taking the uniforms home to alter. 
 Gloves and a few pairs of pants need to be ordered.  Penny 
made a motion and Beth seconded it to order the needed 
pants and gloves. 

 3 Equipment/Trailer:  
 1 John noticed on the way in to the meeting that the spare tire 

was split.  Penny made a motion and Beth seconded it for 
Paul to take it in to Bob’s tire to be fixed. 

 4 Fundraising 
 1 Penny will check with Carrows and Witbecks to see if we 

could do a pie fundraiser through them.  We would like to sell 
them in November and have them delivered/picked up  the 
Monday of the week of Thanksgiving. 

 2 Bowl-a-thon-  We will save this until the winter. 
 3 Bake Sale at Surrey Point-Tabled until the September 

meeting.  We make a decent amount of money in a short 
period of time doing this. 

 4 Selling a product from books-Tabled for now. 
 5 Color Guard:  
 1 They have two songs done so far. 
 2 Final tryouts will be this upcoming week. 
 6 Chaperones:  
 1 Chaperones must  go into the administration office to have a 

background check done.  This must be done every year. 
 The administration office is open M-F from 8-4.  If you are 
chaperoning camp, or any other activity this upcoming year, 
you must go in and get this done otherwise you will not be 
allowed to chaperone. 

 7 Concessions:  
 1 Concessions is coming up quickly!  There are volleyball 

concessions starting on August 23rd.  Paul will be creating a 
sign up for parent volunteers and student volunteers. 
 Please consider doing at least one night!   

 2 We are looking for donations of: 
 1 Bottles of  Dasani water 
 2 Cans of Coke, Diet Coke, Sprite, Fanta Orange 
 3 Bottles of Powerade 20 oz or smaller 
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 7 Old business 
 1 Band Camp:  
 1 We need three tables.  
 2 STUDENTS MUST BE PAID IN FULL THE MORNING OF 

BAND CAMP OR THEY WILL NOT BE ALLOWED TO GET 
ON THE BUS.  Students have known about band camp for 
at least 8 months and several fundraising options have been 
offered.  Beth made a motion to implement this policy and 
Penny seconded it.  Motion carried.   

 3 Chaperones at camp- Lisa Gross, April Frost, Beth 
Twynham, Trisha Wentworth, Patty Mangus, Andrew Apps, 
and Dakota Weldon.  Amber Breeden will also be there 
helping out with Color Guard. 

 4 We would love donations of snacks for band camp.  Mr. 
Shimmons will be sending out a Remind email regarding 
this.  The kids like Rice Krispie treats, cheese crackers, 
breakfast bars, etc.  Please be mindful of peanut allergies. 

 5 Pick up/ Sign out on Friday.  Parents can begin arriving at 
4:30 pm.  Any uniforms that are assigned to a student and 
do not need altering will be given to the students to take 
home that night.  Otherwise the uniforms will be given out at 
Tuesday night practices as Mr. Pfeiffelman finishes them. 
   Parents need to come into the building to check out their 
child. 

 8 New Business 
 1 Marching schedule is online on the band website. 
 2 Refund $50 band camp down payment to the student who is not 

doing marching band this fall. 

 9 Adjourn: A motion to adjourn was made by Beth and seconded by John. 
 Motion carried.  Meeting Adjourned at 8:29 pm.   

Next Meeting on Tuesday, September  5th at 6:30 pm in the Football field.

***Non-profit status must be must be voted on and paid for in the 
September meeting every year.  Billing is now online.***
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